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Children & Sport 
Scottish Cycling has only in the last 18months worked more closely with the 
school network through the delivery of the ‘Go Ride’ programme, introducing 
young people to cycle sport.  We have adopted a strategic approach to delivery 
to maximize the use of our limited resources.  We will deliver coaching activity 
within a school cluster where there is the opportunity for the children to then 
continue their involvement in the sport by going along to a club based within a 
reasonable catchment distance of the school.  The work of our 4 Regional 
Development Coaches (RDC’s) has been generally well supported by the Active 
Schools Coordinators and Managers within each of the regional areas we 
currently operate.  Cross agency working is proving the one of the most effective 
means of providing a pathway for young people to engage in our sport.  An 
excellent example of this is that of Bannerman High School in Glasgow which is 
attached as an appendix to this response. 
 
Cycling supports the development of a range of key skills in young people; 
balance, coordination, problem solving, as well as gamesmanship, 
competitiveness and fundamentally fun and enjoyment!  The programme is base 
on ‘grass roots’ entry level participation; coaches bring along all the equipment 
necessary to deliver a session i.e. bikes, helmets, cones, poles etc therefore 
there are no barriers to children taking part within the school setting other than 
time available within the curriculum timetable.  In linking with school travel plans 
and cycle friendly schools Scottish Cycling believes the sport can support key 
physical activity targets and outcomes within the PE curriculum. 
 
We have seen a 12% increase in membership from 2007- 2008 (2,729 – 3,065, 
including 9% increase in under 18s) and a 4% increase in license holders from 
2007-2008 (1,225 – 1,272, including 8% increase in under 18s) Ten new youth 
clubs have been formed, 4 of whom have achieved their Go Ride club mark 
accreditation, 3 within a 1 year period.  Increased competitive racing 
opportunities, for Youth riders, across disciplines, has significantly increased 
participation levels.   In one youth series alone (covering age range of under 8’s 
to 16 years), 300 individual rides over 6 events were recorded.  With the 
deployment of a further 4 RDC’s this template will be rolled out in the other 
regions hopefully bringing more young people into our sport.  
   
Community Facilities 
Facilities for safe off-road cycling continue to be a challenge for Scottish Cycling.  
The organisation recently published its own Facility Strategy and identified key 
priority areas.  The organisation will aim to work with key agencies to grow the 
number of closed road circuits as well as identifying suitable venues to promote 
off-road cycling and making more innovative use of areas such as the school 
estate.  The Bannerman High School is again an example of good practice with a 
mountain bike track having been built within the school grounds.  Cyclo cross is a 
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discipline which Scottish Cycling use to continue coaching throughout the winter 
months.  In the majority of cases the school estate would lend itself well to a 
course being set up to run such sessions.   
 
With no indoor track cycling facility in Scotland there are often opportunities lost 
because of weather!  For track access riders regularly have to travel to 
Manchester or Newport in Wales.  The outdoor track in Caird Park in Dundee 
urgently requires upgrading and investment made to maintaining the track more 
effectively.  The redevelopment of the whole of Caird Park with the support of 
partners from the departments of transport, health and the community would 
provide huge benefits in providing a linked programme of delivery for local 
authority active travel plans, GP referral schemes, active recreation and overall 
improved access for the community as well as increasing participation in sport.    
In terms of Performance, athletes cannot train or remain living in Scotland 
without a large scale investment in facilities.  The National Velodrome opening in 
Glasgow will revolutionise the sport of track cycling in Scotland however until 
then, unless more regional level facilities can be built over a shorter time frame 
our athletes will continue to have to make the journey south.  Despite being 
disadvantaged in such a way to our Welsh and English counterparts 2 of our 
Talent squad riders have recently made in on to the Olympic Development 
Programme – imagine what could be achieved if we had comparable facilities to 
those of Wales & England. 
 
 
The National & Regional Facilities strategy in its implementation has not, as 
evidenced by Scottish Cycling engaged as effectively as it could have done with 
the governing bodies of sport.  The development programme of sports and 
implementation plans of local authorities do not necessarily match and this is 
critical in supporting a pathway into sport. A more joined up approach with 
improved communication links would assist in ensuring regional level facilities in 
particular meet the demands/needs of the sport in the areas identified by the 
sports.   
 
Coaching 
In total 23 new cycling clubs have been formed in 2008.  This has brought a large 
number of new volunteers into the sport, or indeed changed the focus of an 
individuals’ previous involvement with the sport.  The increase in Youth clubs in 
particular has put pressure on the coaching qualification system.  The demand 
for courses will soon exceed the number of courses which can be facilitated in a 
year.  This is primarily due to a lack of qualified tutors in Scotland, something 
Scottish Cycling are working hard to address.  However, the volume of time 
required to go through the tutoring qualification process puts many potential 
candidates off.    
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The natural resources of Scotland support the involvement of a large number of 
participants in the discipline of Mountain Biking however the investment Scottish 
Cycling has succeeded in securing, both private and public sector has supported 
riders accessing increased hours of coaching resource.  This increased support 
has led to 2 riders from cross country Mountain biking being selected for the 
Olympic Development Programme and in terms of Downhill produced a Junior 
World champion in 2007 and all 4 youths on the Talent squad picking up the top 
3 podium positions in the British National series (2 youths were tied in 3rd place!).  
 
It is essential governing bodies are supported to delivery the UKCC qualifications 
and contribute to the targets with Coaching Scotland.  However, it is also critical 
to provide professional development opportunities to ensure coaches can move 
through the pathway.  This remains a challenge for Scottish Cycling as the 
Discipline Specific Awards are not supported through UKCC investment yet 
coaches cannot progress through to the next level without having completed 
these discipline specific awards. 
 
Scottish Cycling’s Volunteer Support strategy has involved the mapping of 
volunteers up to 2014 and with an ageing population of officials it is critical to the 
sport going forward new volunteers are encouraged and supported to gain an 
appropriate level of competency to ensure the continued delivery of professional 
competition and events.  The number of officials progressing through the different 
levels of qualification also needs to be addressed as we head towards London 
2012 & Glasgow 2014 where there will hopefully be opportunities for volunteers 
to use their skills and knowledge at the highest level.   
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